
I. 

The Redevelopment Authority of the City of York 
Meeting Minutes 
March 15, 2023 

Call to Order/ Welcome 

Michael Black called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. Present were Frank Countess and 
Joyce Santiago. Aaron Anderson and Teen Vebares were absent. 

II. Executive Session Announcement

none 

III. Public Comment

Michael Breeland spoke. He is a vendor at the Penn Market. He is asking when 
there will be redevelopment and if the stands will be replaced. Staff advised the plans are 
all newly received. Michael Black advised they met with the architect this afternoon. 
Drawings and costs were received two days ago. They have asked the architect to classify 
expenses as needed, like to have and luxuries. There is no timeline yet. There will need to 
be a lot of money spent on infrastructure such as electricity and plumbing. 

Frank Countess asked if this is from the RACP grant of$1.5 million. Staff 
advised there will be about $2.3 million for construction costs. We already have the $1.5 
millionmatch in place. 

Michael Breeland asked if this stands will be a luxury or not. Michael Black 
answered we don't know yet if that we will raise as much money as we can. Michael 
Breeland stated he will upgrade his own stand. Michael Black asked if he would submit 
his drawings for review. Michael Breeland asked when the venders can see the architects 
drawings. Joyce Santiago stated we should show them something. Staff advised the 
architects will provide visuals so they can be seen. Staff advised they are meeting with 
the Architects every 30 days. Construction drawings will go out for bid likely this 
summer. Frank Countess suggested staff should send the vendors what they can. Staff 
responded that when we get the drawings they will be taken to Market for all to see. We 
can schedule meetings. 

Michael Black stated half of the $2.3 million will be needed for infrastructure, 
Frank Countess suggested staff make sure that the drawings say First draft or something 
to that effect. 

Susan Brooker, a vendor, asked what about having a vendor representative at the 
Architect meetings; Michael Black stated we are talking about a vendors committee to 
work with. 

Mark Simpson stated that near his restaurant on the far wall there is a crack; staff 
advised those columns will be examined. 






